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TRANSPORTATION  
ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 

Summary Notes 
Wednesday, August 28, 2019 

6:00 pm – West Linn City Hall – Bolton Conference Room 
 

 
Members Present: Kim Bria, Mary Baumgardner, Andrew Mallory, Greg DiLoreto, 
Rachael Vidin, Teri Cummings, Rich Faith  
Members Absent: Mark Adams  
Staff Present: Lance Calvert, Erich Lais  
Guests in Attendance: Holly Bartholomew – West Linn Tidings 
 

1. Call to Order and Introductions 
Called to order by Andrew at 6:01pm 
 
2. Review and approval of July 2019 Summary Notes 
Greg motioned to approve, Rich seconded. Unanimous approval. 
 
3. Business: 

a) Main Street Update and Project Timelines 
Lance discussed the quickly approaching Jan 2020 construction target start date, and 
the need for direction from council and TAB to keep the project moving and on track 
with some big decisions.  Feedback from the outreach has a big take away with a lot of 
hesitations regarding the back in angle parking concept.  So a potential 
recommendation to council will be to opt for a head in angle parking instead, to 
alleviate some of the initial concern.  The project will be designed with both options for 
parking being possible.  The city would have the cost associated to repainting of lines, 
rather than digging out concrete or curbs if the decision is made.  The unique slope of 
the road and businesses was also discussed and the vertical grade challenges.  There is 
discussion to work with the new construction on 12th to paint that smaller section of 
parking to be back in angle parking so the community could get used to it in a smaller 
dose. 
 
Motioned by Greg, 2nd by Rachael to suggest to council to move forward with a trial of 
back in parking.  Unanimous approval. 

 
b) Projects Public Engagement and Outreach 

Continuing with the discussion of information on the bike lane.  Outreach has begun 
with Main Street for outdoor dining and updating to be in harmony with city codes. 
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Looking for opportunities to do extra for the Main Street area during the project to help 
with the uneasiness were discussed.  

 
c) Continued Discussion of Ped Crossing Guidelines 
Discussed the ongoing effort to provide more objectivity to improvement requests with 
data.  Previous discussions were on the suggested scoring and ranking system. 
Streamlining verbiage and be intuitive for all to understand. Motion to continue the 
current effort to use the rating and ranking system when evaluating prospective 
improvements made by Andrew, 2nd by Mary.  Unanimous approval. 
 
d) Arterial Roadway Preliminary Design Open House Update 
No additional open house for WFD will be scheduled until the project is closer to 
construction. 

 
4.  Capital Projects Update 
A brief update was given on the crack sealing done recently.  A brief update on the Hwy 
43 project and the discussions with ODOT concerning all of the small components that 
can arise during a project this size that can impact timelines and money. 
 
5.  Board/Discussion/Announcements 
Inquire what the school district has planned for safe routes day to continue outreach. 
 
6.  Public Comments 
 None 

 
7.  Adjournment  
It may be suggested to cancel the 9/25 meeting due to the meeting/work session the prior 
week on 9/16 with the council. Meeting adjourned by Andrew at 7:44pm 


